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Newsletter No. 24 - Term 3 ï Week 4      9 August 2018 

 

From the Acting Principal  
 

I do hope you enjoyed Kalinda Primary Schoolôs production of Ali Baba and the 
Bongo Bandits. What a treasure trove of fun and laughter it was in this timeless 
tale of wonder and magic! I certainly enjoyed slipping on my sandals for some 
sandy silliness and taking a thrilling carpet ride with Ali Baba and his crazy camel!  
 
Our fabulous performance did not just happen; it was the result of months and 
months of planning and rehearsals, by an exceptional team of dedicated teachers, 
parents and students. Thank you, thank you, thank you Mr Todd, Cheryl and Mrs Butler for your 
enthusiastic direction and to all the simply amazing Kalinda staff for assistance with rehearsals, prop 
building, photography and all-round support and commitment.  
 
To our parent helpers, all of your work leading up to and on the nights was just incredible; the prop 
production, choreography, costumes, hair and makeup dazzled all the audience! We would like to 
invite all our parent helpers for a very special óthank youô morning tea next Friday 17th August in 
the staff room at recess.  
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PRINCIPAL FORUM 
 
On Wednesday of this week, Lauren Hopkins and I attended the Term 3 Outer East Area Principal Forum.  The 
topic of the forum was Student Voice and Agency. The forum gave us the opportunity to consider what this means 
and the importance of embedding opportunities for student voice and student agency at Kalinda Primary School.   
 
Student voice is not simply about giving students the opportunity to communicate ideas and opinions; itôs about 
students having the power to influence change. Authentic student voice provides opportunities for students to 
collaborate and make decisions with adults around what and how they learn and how their learning is assessed. 
This is known to lead to improved educational outcomes. 
 
Student agency refers to the level of autonomy and power that a student experiences in the learning environment. 
Student voice and agency are intrinsically linked. Agency gives students the power to direct and take responsibility 
for their learning, creating independent and self-regulating learners. 
 
We are very passionate about student voice and student agency at Kalinda and we were very affirmed on 
Thursday as we reflected on what we already do to embed this in our teaching and learning approaches. Our 
instructional model, our readersô and writerôs workshops, CBL and our problem-solving approach to teaching 
numeracy, all contribute to a culture at Kalinda where teachers and students work together, and where student 
voice, agency and leadership are understood as inter-related factors that contribute to the notion of empowerment 
and sense of school pride. 
 

FAMILIES LEAVING KALINDA 
 
As we are heading towards the end of the year, we will soon be planning classes for 2019.  If your family is 
intending to leave Kalinda at the end of the year, or before, please let us know by email to 
kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au or send in a note to the office.  It would be very much appreciated if this could be 
done as soon as possible so that grades for next year can be organised. 
 
Wishing everyone a lovely, restful weekend! 
 

Erin Norman 
Acting Principal 
 
 

 

mailto:kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Notices sent home to Families ï 2nd ï 9th Aug 2018 
Notice Distributed to: Due Date: 

Phillip Island Camp Forms Grades 3/4 13th August 

Essential Assessment Notice Grades ½ n/a 

Save the Date - Grade 2 Sleepover Grade 2 only n/a 

Save the Date ï Grade 1 PJ Day Grade 1 only n/a/ 

 
 
CANTEEN NEWS 
 
A friendly reminder ï if your child forgets their lunch and a canteen meal is provided, or if your child is short of 
money in their order, a note/invoice will be sent home requesting payment.  Please return the form and payment to 
the office, or canteen, as soon as possible. 
 
Please take the time to read through our current (yellow) menu, which is available to view on our website, or grab a 
copy from the office.   
 
Pie Day & Pie Drive ï Forms will be going out to families early next week.  Please keep an eye out for these.  
Please note:  The due date for orders is Friday 7th September.  NO late orders can be accepted; if they are late 
they will be returned home.  So donôt miss out ï return your forms asap! 
 
JUSTINE WATSON 
CANTEEN MANAGER 
 

 
August 

 
11-19  - National Science Week 
14th  - Gr6 Grad Committee Meeting 5.30pm 
18th - Working Bee (Saturday) 10am ï 12noon 
20th - Foundation Excursion ï Myura Farm 
   School Council Mtg ï 7:30pm Staffroom 
27,28,&29th  3 Way Conferences 
27&28th - Mad about Science ï Gr.1/2 Incursion 
29th - Fatherôs Day Stall 
31st - Book Week Celebration Day 
 
September 
 

5th - Cyber Safety Parent Info Night 
6th - Cyber Safety Incursion 
10-12th - Gr. 3/4 Phillip Island Adventure Camp 
15th - Trivia Night ï Ringwood Bowls Club 
16th - Working Bee ï 10am ï 12noon + BBQ 
17th - School Council 
19th - Footy Maths Day & Pie Day 
21st - End Term 3 ï 2:30pm Dismissal 
 
October 

 
8th - Beginning Term 4 
20th - Working Bee ï Saturday 10am-12noon 
 
 
 
 

 
FORWARD DATES: 
 

Grade 5/6 Canberra Trip ï 25th ï 29th March 2019 
 
TERM DATES 2018 

 
Term 1 ï 29 Jan ï 29 March 
(Students resume 31 January) 
(Easter ï Good Friday 30th March) 
Term 2 ï 16 April ï 29 June 
Term 3 ï 16 July ï 21 September 
Term 4 ï 8 October ï 21 December 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER ï TERM 3 Week 3 

 
15/8 - Kaylene H. 
16/8 - Helper needed please 

17/8 - Susanne H. 
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PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD 

 
 
F/A Sima H.  - For being brave and pursuing her personal best when dancing and singing at the  
    production. Super effort, Sima! 
F/B Molly N. - For your positive attitude towards everything that you do. You understand and  
    demonstrate our Key concept: Be Brave - Participate to Progress. 
F/J Scarlett A. - For pursuing your personal best when writing about leopards! 
F/Z Ruby B.  - For bravely facing your fears and stepping into the unknown at our whole school  
    production ï with AMAZING results!  Remember, the braver you are, the more you  
    learn! 
12A Class of 12A - For all your hard work practising for production.  You did an amazing job ï Iôm so  
    proud of you all. 
12B Arke V.D.J. - For the kind way you look after those around you ï demonstrating ñtreat others as  
    you would like them to treat youò. 
 Charlotte L. - For demonstrating ñit takes great strength to be sensibleò in your learning choices. 
12E Samuel H. - For participating so enthusiastically in Numeracy this week.  Youôve made great  
    progress with explaining the probability of different events occurring.  Well done! 
 Maya R. - For pursuing your personal best and using excellent word choices in your  
    Production recount.  Your writing gave me goosebumps!  Outstanding work. 
12F Bay T.  - For his wonderful performance at our School Production.  You are a star! 
 Claire H. - For her wonderful performance at our School Production.  You are a star! 
 Kai W.  - For being so brave and doing his first school production with confidence and  
    enthusiasm.   
12H Rebecca Z. - For your excellent recall of reading analogue clocks. 
12K Harley C. - For excellent participation and behaviour during the school production. 
 Gemma D. - For always pursuing your personal best in all areas of the curriculum.  Keep it up! 
12M Jacob V. - For taking responsibility for your own learning  You are making really strong  
    learning choices. 
 Oscar P. - For always treating others with kindness and respect.  You always set a great  
    example for everyone. 
34C Hannah K. - For settling into Kalinda Primary School so wonderfully, you are a great addition to  
    our class. 
34F Jaxon D. - For demonstrating an excellent understanding of THRASS spelling strategies. 
34L Alex S.  - For her thoughtful contributions to discussions about the class novel, óWonderô. 
 Benjamin E. - For being so organised when getting ready for production.   
34P Stephanie W. - For understanding the importance of hard work and effort.  You are an amazing  
    learner, Stephanie! 
 Cooper B. - For always giving his very best effort, even when he finds his learning challenging.   
    I am so proud of you, Cooper. 
 Campbell P. - For always persisting when faced with a learning challenge.  I love the positive  
    attitude you have towards your learning. 
34S Tenulie S. - For looking inside herself for the bravery she needed to have a go at challenging  
    tasks! 
 Jed R.  - For speaking and acting in a way that gives his classmates a feeling of being  
    appreciated, valued and respected! 
 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECKS  
 
If you need to apply for a WWCC, this can be done online through: 
 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 
 
Once you have registered your card at the office you may help out in any area of the school, i.e. classroom 
activities, sports days, excursions, canteen, SAKG, etc.  However, before you do this you must enter via the office 
and sign the Visitors Register and wear a Visitors badge before you proceed to the area you are visiting.   
 
If you have any queries regarding the above, please phone the office on 9876 3289. 
 
Gill Knowles 
Office Manager 
 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
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Maths Challenge! 

 
Congratulations to all those students who entered the first challenge! 
We had lots of correct entries and interestingly they werenôt all the 
same answer! We will be drawing a winner at assembly on Monday. 
 
If you would like to have a try at this fortnightôs problem, write your 
answer on a piece of paper with your NAME and GRADE. Place your 
answers into the óMaths Challengeô box at the office. 
 
Ready for the challengeé.? 

 
Michelle Anderson 
Learning Specialist & Numeracy Co-ordinator 

 
 

Kalinda Wellbeing 

 

The Importance of Being Physically Active! 
 
Physical activity during childhood can help with:  

¶ Developing a healthier heart and lungs 

¶ Building stronger bones and muscles  

¶ Improving motor skills  

¶ Improving self-esteem  

¶ Reducing stress and anxiety  

¶ Improving school performance  

¶ Improving concentration 
 
What can you do as a parent:  

¶ Be active with your children  

¶ Turn off the TV and computer, and limit screen time  

¶ Plan fun activities with your children ï let them choose 

¶ Find out what our school is doing to see what you can do at home  

¶ Check out local offers and events in the area 
 
Suggested activities you can do as a family:  

¶ Walk to school  

¶ Walk the dog  

¶ Go for a family bike ride  

¶ Set up a backyard obstacle course  

¶ Get some chalk and make a downball or hop-scotch court on your driveway  

¶ Play a game of backyard cricket  

¶ Play kick-to-kick with the footy or soccer ball  

¶ Play wall tennis  

¶ Play backyard volleyball with a balloon. Try to keep the balloon up! 

¶ Throw a frisbee 

¶ Jump rope 

¶ Hula Hoop 

¶ Head to the local playground  

¶ Perform a activity during ever ad break on TV 

¶ Get a pedometer for everyone in the family and compare your steps  

¶ Set goals and rewards 
 

Sourced from Premiersô Active April  
Wellbeing Team 

 
I am currently at 

nine, but go forward 
another five and I 

will be at two.  
What am I?  
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SCIENCE WEEK  
 
What an amazing production our school put on this week! Just think of all the inventions and engineering that went 
into making it a reality. What a breadth of science knowledge was used to create the lighting and sound, not to 
mention the stage pieces, props, costumes and, our favourite, the smoke machine! 
 
Next week is National Science Week. www.scienceweek.net.au  
 

¶ Mr Booth and Mr Anderson launched Kalindaôs Invention Quest Competition at Mondayôs Assembly. 
See the óWe Love Scienceô site for details:  

 
https://sites.google.com/kalinda.vic.edu.au/welovescience/home.  

 
Remember: 

o Create a diagram and explanation into what your invention does and how it works. 
o Design and create a prototype or model (does not have to work) using any materials you wish. 
o Involve your family members in the design and creation process. 

 

Entries to be completed and forwarded to Mr Booth by Thursday 23 August. Look for upcoming displays in 

the office foyer. 

¶ Announcing the Kalinda Science Quiz! 
 

Kalinda Science Quiz 2018 
 

1. What did Robert Patch invent and receive a patent for at the age of 6? 

2. What might happen to the acidity of lemonade if you stir it?  

3. The element, copper, is represented by the letters Cu on the periodic table and the element 
silver is represented by the letters Ag. Why?  

4. In Earthôs history, life has evolved to fly only four times. Can you name those four animals? 

5. If a scientist at the South Pole used a magnetic compass to direct them south, which 
direction would they be walking? (Hint: can you name a place you would be walking 
towards?) 

 
To enter, you must submit your answers to all five questions through one of the two entry boxes in the Library  
(F-2 and 3-6).  Remember to include your full name and class on your entry. 
 
Entry closes 2pm, Friday 17th August. 
 
The first correct, drawn out entry from each box will be announced and prizes awarded at the following Mondayôs 
Assembly. 
 

¶ Students can also look forward to a variety of engineering-based science activities next week 
during class time. 

¶ Make sure you check the websites for great activities locally and in Melbourne celebrating Science 
Week, beginning this weekend! 

 
Whoôs ready to get their Science on? 
 
 
 

http://www.scienceweek.net.au/
https://sites.google.com/kalinda.vic.edu.au/welovescience/home
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OSHClub News 
Before School / A fter School Care Program  
Term 3 ï Week 4 

 

Welcome to Kalinda OSHClub!  
 

This week at OSH: 

Braiding aŀƴŘŀƭŀΩǎ Making 
Cupcakes 

Friendship 

Bracelets  

Animal Face 

Masks 

AFL Basketball Trick 
Shots 

Hide and Seek Writing Letters Netball 

 

Next week at OSH: 

Soccer Baking Treasure Hunt  Study option  Draw your 
favourite movie 

hero! 

Monday 

Minecraft 

Marathon!  

Making 
pancakes 

Paper 
Aeroplanes 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
Choice 

Build something 
BIG!  

 

A few reminders: 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the families and Kalinda Primary School 

ŦƻǊ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΗ LΩƳ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ Ŧǳƴ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ h{I/ƭǳō ŀƴŘ L 

hope I can make the service more accessible and enjoyable for families and their children!  

-Alex  

 
Just to let everyone know I have also noticed that a lot of children have been taught or 
allowed to sign themselves in an out of the program. I would just like to remind families 

that this is a legal process that needs to be conducted by the guardian only. I would 
appreciated your cooperation in adjusting this behaviour as it is an important part of our 

policies here at OSH. Thank you for your help!  
 

Please ensure all student enrolments and medical documents are up to date with the 
school and OSHClub as I am creating a new document that stores all of this information in 

my office. Include any emergency contacts, If your child is being picked up by someone else 
please let us know as we will need to add them as a new guardian for your child! Likewise, 

if you need to add or cancel a session within 24 hours of the day please let us know  
on 0439 992 434. 

 

Any feedback for the service is always welcome, Positive or Negative I am always here to 
listen to suggestions and critique and I will do my best to resolve any negative feedback! 

 

We can be contacted on 0439 992 434 or at our email kalinda@oshclub.com.au. 
 

Staff: 

/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΥ !ƭŜȄ hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ 
Assistants: Danielle, Jane and Wendy 
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COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

 

OFFICE NEWS 
 

GRADE 3/4 PHILLIP ISLAND CAMP ï  
Balance is now due. Please contact the office if you have CSEF, or are unsure of your balance. 
 
FOUNDATION EXCURSION ï Myura Farm: 
This excursion has now closed through Compass.  Please send form and payment to the office. If you have CSEF, 
please see Gill or Annie at the office before payment.   
 
If you are eligible for Camps, Sports & Excursions Funding (CSEF), please do not process through Compass, 
as this will alter the amount owed.  Complete your excursion permission form and bring into the Office for payment. 
 
Credit Card & BPay payments ï Please remember that we cannot accept payments of less than $10 for credit 
card and less than $30 for BPay.  If you are paying by BPay, please also send in a short email or note letting us 
know the amount, what the payment was for and the BPay Receipt number, to kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
If payments of less than $10 are received, we will be returning them home and asking for cash payment.   
 
The 2017 Parent Payment Policy and the Kalinda Primary School Hardship Policy is located on our website at 
www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/ - Notices & Forms, for your information.  .   
 
If you have any queries regarding any of the above, please contact the Office.   
 
THERESA JARVIS 
BUSINESS MANAGER 
 
 
COMPASS ï If your child is away due to illness, medical appointments, family holidays, or other reasons, 
please remember to login to Compass and register their non-attendance through the ñAdd Note / Approvalò 
tab on your childôs Home Page in Compass.  As per the DET requirements, notifications will be sent out via 
text if your child has an unexplained absence. Please take the time to ensure all your details are correct. 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING 
 
Donôt forget to send in your childôs Bendigo Bank Deposit book every Friday. 
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP - RHSports 
 

Kalinda Primary School Uniforms are available to purchase offsite at RHSports at Unit 12, 100 New Street, 
Ringwood.  Notices are available at the office or on our website at www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms  
 
For your convenience, the RHSports Shop is open every day from 9:00am ï 5:00pm, including school holidays.   
The direct link to RHSports is https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps 
 
 
 

mailto:kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms
https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps
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KALINDA COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See the Community Board in the Foyer for more events and information. 
 
The Department of Education & Training (DET) and Kalinda Primary School, do not endorse the products or services of any 
private advertiser.  DET and Kalinda Primary School accept no responsibility for accuracy of information contained in 
advertisements or claims made by them. 

APPLES  

STRAIGHT FROM THE ORCHARDéé. 
 

Chris, our apple man will be delivering apples on Thursday 16th August. If you would like to order 
apples or pears, please see Gill or Annie at the office with your order and payment by Wednesday 15th 
August.  Bags are approximately 5-6kg and are freshly picked from the orchard. 
 

Pink Ladies (NEW SEASON), Golden Delicious  
and Granny Smiths are available at $10 per bag.  Fujis are now $12 per bag. 
Green & Brown pears are now available too, also at $10 per bag.   
Jazz apples available at the moment for $15 per 5-6kg bag. 
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